OUGHTRINGTON PRE-SCHOOL NEWSLETTER          October- December 2023
	Week Commencing
	Colour
	Letter
	Topic

	06/11/22
	Gold
	C
	CELEBRATIONS

	13/11/22
	Green
	E
	PEOPLE THAT HELP US

	20/11/22
	Red
	P
	KEEPING SAFE

	27/11/22
	White
	W
	WINTER

	4/12/22
	Black
	C
	HIBERNATION 

	11/12/22
	Silver
	T
	CHRISTMAS

	18/12/23
	Sparkly
	N
	CHRISTMAS

	Thursday 21st December 
	
	
	HALF TERM HOLIDAYS
Last day

	Return Wednesday 3rd January 2023
	


Messages from the Supervisor 

Welcome back to Pre School hope you all enjoyed the short break.
Wishing Dominique our student volunteer a warm welcome to Preschool. Dominique is studied PCGE at Chester university, she will be with us for the next 4 weeks.
Hooray! Mrs Chrystal is back at Preschool as our newly appointed Deputy, we know she will be a huge support in this role and wish her continued success at Preschool.

I will be sending out sessions requests for the spring term in the next couple of weeks Jan – April 2023.
For those parents that will be claiming 30 hour entitlements from January, please make your claims before the 30th December, as codes that are generated after the 31st December cannot be used until April 2023.
Warrington Borough Council guidance given the time of year and the rise in infections. They are  advising the use of COVID testing, those children under 18yrs are advised to stay off school for 3 days from a positive test.

PE SESSIONS -WEDNESDAY PM

PE sessions will start again on Wednesday 8th November, please remember to bring your children PE kits in a separate labelled bag, these will stay on site until the end of term... when a much need wash will be needed!
Yoga – Monday PM session.

Our orchard Activities and Gardening club will resume in the Spring term.
We will be introducing a Moo Music session – session will be confirmed. 

In addition we will be offering a sign time session on a Thursday PM session and a Drama Club on a Friday AM session.

The first topic celebrations, we will be introducing the festival of light, Diwali. This will allow the children to explore different cultures and an understanding of the wider world. 
We will be doing some deepavali dancing, Indian snack tasting and designing our own Mehdi hand decorations.

Keeping Safe and People that Help Us will support the children’s ability to identify danger. We will seek to develop their understanding of keeping safe, by introducing scenarios and looking at role of the emergency services. We will be talking about events such as bonfire night, road safety and stranger danger. We will also celebrate Remembrance Day by making poppies and explore how the armed forces.
As winter approaches we will investigate the concept of Hibernation, recently discussed the children seemed interested in what animals hibernate. We will extend this topic to explore why they hibernate and what countries have the coldest climates.

The winter topic will allow us to that a closer look at  North Pole, introduce the Inuit’s lifestyle, icebergs and learn some interesting facts about the North pole and the South pole.
Did you know that the sun rises and set only once a year in the Arctic?

We will be preparing for the Christmas celebrations by delivering drama sessions based upon the Nativity story, lots of glitter and crafts and of course be practising for the Christmas Production.

Transition Event – Oughtrington Primary School - Tuesday 21st November 1-30pm. 

Those children with parental consent, which are attending Preschool will be accompanied over to the Primary School for this introductory session. Additionally booking are being taken, but we have limited places.
New group available at the sanctuary Hub– Every Wednesday 10-11am
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Lymm Parents and Carers

10.00-11.00, Wednesday
Lymm Sanctuary Hub, Davies Way, Lymm, WA13 0QW

Friendly peer support for parents and carers of
children and young people with SEND

Free, drop-in sessions for adults
held weekly during term-time

To enquire, call 01925 737950 or email
pac@lymmsanctuaryhub.co.uk





EVENTS 

Christmas Production: WEDNESDAY 13th DECEMBER @2-30pm
All the children are welcome at this event, if it isn’t your usual session please arrive at 2-15pm.
Christmas Party: THURSDAY 21ST DECEMBER      3-15 pm - 4-30pm

Tickets - £3-50    Please join us for some party games, Christmas Crafting and a Children’s Buffet.

 We do hope to have a visit from The Elf on the Shelf @ 4pm or even Santa himself!
Weekly activities can be seen on our Face book page, if you have not yet joined the group please request to join.
Home learning packs are available for you to home and share with your children, a great way to have fun and support their learning!

Fund Raising

We will continue to collect clothing and shoe donations, although our recycling bin on site is sadly being removed this term.

One of the easiest and most successful fundraising support is our EasyFundraisng link. 

We are also registered with easyfundraising, please sign up , 

The link provides us with a percentage donation when your shopping online, including M&S, Loveholidays, John Lewis, Amazon, Pretty little thing and many more ! 
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/search/cause/?q=Oughtrington%20Preschool&cat=cause
We have raised over £1500-00 over the last 3 years 
Christmas cards  
Proof photos will be on display to order from 13th November, priced at £3-00 each or 2 for £5-00
Although we are not taking part in the Dickensian Event this year, we will be offer you a chance to win our luxury Christmas Hampers…. 
We are requesting donations of wine and unwanted bottles of spirits and anything Christmassy for our luxury food and boozy hampers. 
Raffle tickets will be sent out to purchase and the Hampers will be drawn at our Christmas party.
Messages from the Volunteer Management Committee

Thank you to all that took the time to attend our AGM last term.
Information about our plans and our achievements can be sought in the AGM minutes that are attached separately. We will seek to explore how we can extend our childcare services and hope you will all be involved in the consultation in the New Year.
Regards

Rachel, Chair Person

Following our AGM meeting, we would like to set up a small fundraising team. If anyone would be interested in helping out, please let us know. It would really help towards raising funds for the Preschool this year.

Many Thanks

Natalie, Treasurer
